Minutes of the The Board of the Society of the Postdoctoral Program in
Psychotherapy and Psychoanalysis: Monday, February 10th, 2014

Present were Maureen O’Reilly Landry, Chris Bayer, Harriet Kaley, Judith Lobel, Helen
Silverman, Sharon Brennan.
Absent are Ella Lasky, Ronda Stemberg, David Bayda, Phyllis Cohen, Juanita Shell.

Helen will be away on vacation until March 3rd, 2014; Sharon will be Committee Chair
for the Annual Party—no longer known as the “Cocktail Party”. Phyllis will be Music
Coordinator.

Payment, in the form of checks, for tickets for the Party are to be sent to George Jones,
whose address will be found on the invitation.

The following was disussed: What are our criteria for awarding grants? (1) Proposals
must further public knowledge and recognition of psychoanalysis. (2) They must demonstrate a
commitment to psychoanalytic research. A successful proposal will satisfy one or both of these
criteria.

Grants were awarded to two proposals: “The Sounds of Silence”, “Risk and Resilience in
9/11 Pregnant Widows and their Infants”.

The next meeting will be held Monday, March 31st, 2014.



